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Dear brothers and friends of the Marist community,

A word of congratulations to each of you as we mark another milestone in the proud history of Marist life and mission in Cuba.  First of all a word of welcome to our newly professed Brother Yoandy.  May the step you take today be the first in a journey that brings you ever closer to the Lord Jesus and his Good News. A word of thanks also to your family for all that they have done to bring you to this point in life and to Brother Jesús Bayo, your Novice Director, and all those who helped form you during these recent years. 

A special word of thanks to Most Reverend Emilio Aranguren Echeverría, current bishop of Holguín and affiliate of the Institute, who first had the dream of bringing Marist life back to this island nation with its rich history and place in our Church. Bishop Emilio I am grateful personally, as are all the brothers of the Institute, for your tireless efforts at every step along the way: your frequent trips to Rome during the planning stage, your patience as the process unfolded, and your support since we established the first community in Cienfuegos. If anyone should take a sense of pride in these new and recent Marist foundations in Cuba, it should be you. Many thanks. 

Thanks also to each of my brothers who have formed the heart of this project. To Brother Carlos Martinez Lavin who believed in the project from the beginning and who waited patiently until the day came when he could enter Cuba. For his persistence in establishing the first community, his evident zeal for Marist life, his willingness to take the risks necessary to give a firm foundation to Marcellin’s dream. Thanks also to Brothers Hector and Efraín who with Carlos formed the first community and did so much to establish ties with the Cuban people. I remember well my visit there in Cienfuegos several years ago and the admiration I had for all that you had accomplished in a very short time. 

Thanks also to Salvador and Jesús who joined the project later. Your patience in waiting for permission to enter the country is a model and example to us all. You never lost faith that the time would come when you would be able to follow the Lord’s call to work on his behalf among the Cuban people; may we share  your sense of faith and hope in all that we do. 

Our Marist presence in Cuba today is another chapter in a long history of the Institute’s good works in this part our world; a history that reminds us on this day, the 60th anniversary of the creation of the Province of Cuba-Central America, to give thanks for the foundations made in the years previous to 1949 by the brothers from Mexico and Colombia. The many past pupils of our Marist schools still alive in the country are a continual reminder of the good that has been done by so many in years past. The warm welcome and responsiveness of a new generation of Cubans is a reminder of all that still needs to be done. 

Our effort in Cuba now moves from the General Administration to the Province of Central America. I am grateful to Brother Hipólito Pérez, Provincial, and the brothers of that administrative unit for their willingness to welcome the brothers in Cuba and to oversee our Marist presence, mission, and life in that country.  I am also grateful for the collaboration from the Province of Mexico Central in this project of refoundation and, more recently, from the Provinces of Santa María de los Andes and Rio Grande do Sul (with the District of Amazonia).
Faith is such a precious gift and those of us who have been given the privilege of helping to build it up among others are blessed indeed. I pray that Marcellin be very present among you today and that he and our Good Mother, Mary, b e constant companions during the days ahead as our presence grows in the country. May it always be the young who are the beneficiaries of our efforts and may God bless each of you today and during the days ahead.

Blessings and affection,
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Brother Sean Sammon, FMS

Superior General  

